

Cape Light Compact

Tel: (508) 375-6648 • Fax (508) 362-4136 www.capelightcompact.org

POST OFFICE BOX 427 · BARNSTABLE SUPERIOR COURT HOUSE · BARNSTABLE, MASSACHUSETTS 02630

July 11, 2014

Martha Coakley Massachusetts Attorney General One Ashburton Place Boston, MA 02108

Re:

Request to Meet Regarding the Cape Light Compact

Dear Attorney General Coakley:

I am writing on behalf of the Cape Light Compact (Compact) Governing Board in relation to the Compact's proceeding before the Department of Public Utilities (DPU) to consider revisions to the Compact's aggregation plan (D.P.U. 14-69).

The Compact Governing Board invites you and/or representatives from your office to meet at the Compact's offices in the Barnstable County Complex at your earliest convenience. The Compact Governing Board would like to offer your office this forum to ask questions of the Compact Board and staff and to review any information on rates, revenues or other financial information regarding the Compact's operations that you might wish to review.

In D.P.U. 14-69, on June 13, 2014, the Compact objected to providing certain information request responses to your office, because the Compact believes the requests seek information that is outside the scope of the DPU's review in the proceeding. Before filing its objection to the information requests, the Compact offered to provide representatives in your office the opportunity to review the information outside of the record in D.P.U. 14-69. Although the Compact has respectfully objected to providing this information on the record in D.P.U. 14-69, the Compact would like to reiterate its offer to provide your office with this information outside of the proceeding.

The Compact has provided comprehensive energy services to the residents and businesses of Cape Cod and Martha's Vineyard for the past fourteen years and has done an exceptional job saving electric ratepayers millions of dollars. Many of these efforts have been in collaboration with your office and other state agencies, and it is in the spirit of this collaboration that we invite

you to meet with us. Please contact Margaret Downey at 508-375-6636, or at mdowney@barnstablecounty.org, to schedule a meeting.

Sincerely,

Joyce Flynn, Chair, Town of Yarmouth, Yarmouth Energy Committee Member

Cape Light Compact Administrator

On behalf of the Cape Light Compact Governing Board

Robert Schofield, Vice Chair, Town of Bourne, Bourne Energy Committee Member

Peter Cocolis, Treasurer, Town of Chatham, Chatham Energy Committee Member

Barry Worth, Secretary, Town of Harwich, Harwich Energy Committee Member

Peter Cabana, Dukes County

· orpe Hymn

Michael Hebert, Town of Aquinnah

David Anthony, Town of Barnstable

William Doherty, Barnstable County

Deane Keuch, Town of Brewster, Brewster Energy Committee

Timothy Carroll, Town of Chilmark, Chilmark Executive Secretary

Brad Crowell, Town of Dennis

Fred Fenlon, Town of Eastham

Paul Pimentel, Town of Edgartown

Ronald Zweig, Town of Falmouth

Thomas Mayo, Town of Mashpee, Assistant Town Manager, Mashpee Energy Committee

Richard Toole, Town of Oak Bluffs

Thomas Donegan. Town of Provincetown, Chairman of the Board of Selectmen

Everett Horn, Town of Sandwich

William Straw, Town of Tisbury

Peter Fontecchio, Town of Truro

Richard Elkin, Town of Wellfleet, Wellfleet Energy Committee

Sue Hruby, Town of West Tisbury

Cc: Cape Light Compact Member Towns Board of Selectmen and Town Council and County

Commissioners

Margaret Downey, Compact Administrator

Senator Therese Murray

Senator Daniel Wolf

Representative Sarah Peake

Representative Cleon Turner

Representative Randall Hunt

Representative David Vieira

Representative Brian Mannal

Jesse Reyes, Esq., Office of the Attorney General

James Stetson, Esq., Office of the Attorney General

Nathan Forster, Esq., Office of the Attorney General

Jeffrey M. Bernstein, Esq., BCK Law, P.C.